
City of Archer City 
Public Hearing on the Proposed 2025-2026 FY Budget, Open Regular City Council 

Meeting & Budget Workshop 
Thursday, August 28, 2025, 6:30 P.M. 

 
The Mayor and City Council of the City of Archer City, met for a public hearing on the proposed 2025-2026 FY 
Budget, open regular city council meeting and budget workshop on Thursday, August 28, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
City Council Chambers, 116 S. Sycamore, Archer City, Texas. 
 
Call to Order 
Mayor Pro Tem Paula Bradley called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. Billy Burks gave the invocation. Mayor Pro 
Tem Paula Bradley led the Pledge of Allegiance for the United States and Texas flags.   
 
The following Council members were present for roll call: 
Mayor   Steven Schroeder - absent 
Council Members  Paula Bradley 
   Megan Randall  
   Billy Burks  
   Leslie Hash – arrived at 6:48 pm  
   Greg Anderson 
 
Staff present: City Manager – Ronnie Meyer, City Secretary – LaFonda Huffman, Police Chief – Justin Perron 
 
Guests Present – Jonathan Nelson, Pam Hughes Pak - Atmos, Susie Wallace, Karen Aulds, Pete Wolf – AMR, and 
Nathan Lawson - ACN 
 
Public Comments 
None 
 
Public Hearing on Proposed 2025 – 2026 Fiscal Year Budget 
Mayor Pro Tem Paula Bradley convened the Public Hearing on the Proposed 2025-2026 Fiscal Year Budget at 6:34 
p.m. and stated the City Council would vote on the proposed budget at a special called meeting on September 11, 
2025 at 6:30 p.m.  Billy Burks made the motion to postpone the final vote on the 2025-2026 proposed budget until a 
meeting tentatively scheduled for September 11, 2025.  Greg Anderson seconded the motion.  All members present 
voted “Aye”. 
 
Consent Agenda 
Megan Randall made the motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Greg Anderson seconded the motion.  All 
members present voted “Aye”. 

Monthly Report:  
City Manager report – Public Works, Ambulance, Police – Ronnie Meyer 
City Secretary report: Financial Report – LaFonda Huffman 
4B report: None 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Ambulance Service Operations 
No update 

NEW BUSINESS 
AMR Proposal for Emergency Medical Services 
Ronnie Meyer addressed Council concerning the extension of a contract between the City and AMR for emergency 
medical services for the term of October 1, 2025 through September 30, 2026. Ronnie Meyer stated the contract 
would be $500,000.00, along with the latest Medical Consumer Price Index of 2.74%, for an annual subsidy amount 
of $513,700.00, and Archer County had voted to partner with the City again for another year by splitting the cost. 
Billy Burks made the motion to approve the contract with AMR. Leslie Hash seconded the motion.  All members 
present voted “Aye”. 
 
Resolution 489 Atmos Rate Review 
Pam Hughes Pak addressed Council concerning a rate review that had been agreed on by attorneys for both the City 
and Atmos. Greg Anderson made the motion to approve the resolution.  Megan Randall seconded the motion.  



Voting was as follows: Paula Bradley – Yes, Megan Randall – Yes, Greg Anderson – Yes, Leslie Hash – Yes, Billy 
Burks – Abstained 
 
Budget Workshop 
LaFonda Huffman led the 2025 2026 budget workshop.  No action taken. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the City Council, Billy Burks moved to adjourn at 7:19 p.m. Greg 
Anderson seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________  __________________________________   
LaFonda Huffman, City Secretary   Paula Bradley, Mayor Pro Tem 
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